
 

 

Name: Janet Lynn Little 

Age: 68 

Hometown: Bad Axe,MI 

Funeral Date: January 04, 2023 

Date of Birth: June 15, 1954 

Date of Passing: December 29, 2022 

Funeral Home: MacAlpine Funeral Home 

 

Funeral Information 

Cremation has taken place at Sunset Valley Crematory in Bay City. Visitation will 

be on Wednesday, January 4, 2023 from 1-7 PM at the MacAlpine Funeral Home in 

Bad Axe, Michigan, for those who would like to say their last goodbye to Janet. A 

prayer service will be held at 7:00 PM at the MacAlpine Funeral Home on January 

4, 2023, with Rev. Jerry Sutton officiating. In lieu of flowers, please consider 

making a donation to the Alzheimer’s Association in Janet’s memory. Burial will 

take place in the spring at Colfax Township Cemetery. Condolences may be shared 

with the family at www.macalpinefuneralhome.com 

 

Family of the Deceased 

She is survived by her siblings Kathleen (Dennis) Baumfalk of Arvada, CO, Daniel 

(Sandra) Seman of Frankenmuth, MI, Mary Ann Paulus of Saginaw, MI, Margaret 

“Peggy” (Bryan) Simecki of Caseville, MI, John Seman of Asheville, NC, husband 

Daniel Little of Bad Axe, MI, children Crystal (Brian) Guigar of Hickory, NC, 

https://www.macalpinefuneralhome.com/


Kathleen (Kat) Little and partner Keith Bairski of Bad Axe, MI, Charles Little of Bad 

Axe, MI, Danielle Little and boyfriend Dante Kopah of Houghton, MI, grandchildren 

Keagan Guigar and girlfriend Miranda McDowell of Lawton, MI, Helena Priemer and 

son Deklan Grant of Decatur, AL, Roxanne Guigar and partner Leo Watson of 

Rockford, IL. She was preceded in death by her parents William and Mary Ruth 

Seman, brother David Seman, and nephew Timothy Simecki. 

 

Biography 

Janet Lynn (Jan) Little, 68, of Bad Axe, passed away on December 29, 2022, with 

her beloved husband of 51 years by her side. She was born in Saginaw, Michigan 

on June 15th, 1954 to the late William and Mary Ruth Seman (Peterson). She 

attended St. Mary’s Catholic School and then later Saginaw High School before 

meeting her husband, Daniel. She resided in Saginaw until 1982 when she moved 

with her family to Bad Axe, Michigan. In addition to raising her family, she also 

enjoyed spending time with them and enjoying their presence. She loved Saturday 

nights, gathering around the stereo and playing Backgammon, Scrabble, 

Pictionary, and Trivial Pursuit. She stayed busy and active, and worked several 

years for Wash King Laundry, P&L Party Store and Bad Axe Mini Market, where 

she retired to continue raising her two granddaughters at home with her husband. 
 


